

Bell Baseball Booster Club Agenda - 9.15.16

Starting time: 6:30 P.M. Ending time: 7:17 P.M. Total minutes: 47 min.

Total in attendance: 25, plus Coach Gibson

• Introduction of 2016/17 Booster Club Officers

Dean Sifuentes (President), introduced all the Booster club officers and positions that were filled for the 2016-2017 year. A handout was available with all the positions/names listed. Dean also made available is phone number, **817-770-5325**, and e-mail address, Acv9x@Allstate.com, for anyone that may need to contact him during the year.

September Event

LD Bell Homecoming Parade - Monday, Sept. 26, 5:30pm

- Trailer for players/coaches secured through B&B Wrecker- Booster Club will need to provide dinner for the driver for the night of the parade.
 (trailer will be at field parking lot by 4:30 for decorating and hay installation)
- 16 bales of hay secured through Foreman's General Store
 (Ray Empkey volunteered to pick up hay and return it the next day)
- Team posters for trailer decoration Jake and Tracie Atchley volunteered to have everyone over at their house on Saturday, September 26th, at 4:00 P.M. to help decorate banners and posters for the parade.

Address: Jake and Tracie Atchley 3300 Wendover Ct.
Bedford, TX 76021

Phone number: 214-675-1394 (Jake) 817-991-5296 (Tracie)

- Supplies will be needed for the decorating. (poster boards, banner paper, paint, etc.)
- Each parent is to provide **1-2 bags** of **candy** for player to hand out during parade (**no chocolate**)

• Paula's Treasury Report

- Ray Empkey shared that our current **balance** in the Booster Club fund is **\$6,516.66**.
- He also showed, and had available a Fund's Request Summary, for anyone needing
 to request funds from the account, as well as a Funds Deposit Summary, for
 anyone needing to deposit money in the account. Please see Paula Empkey if you
 are in need of making a request, or deposit of money into the account.

"Chalk Talk" with Coach Gibson

- Coach Gibson shared that the card sales went very well. He appreciates all the effort from the boys and parents in the sale of these cards. He mentioned that well over \$6,000 were sold. This was the highest in the Metroplex.
- Coach Howard is no longer with us. He is the Coach at Lake Dallas, so Coach Kyger will be back coaching the JV White team this year.
- We are in need of a new P.A. system. Someone broke into the Press Box and took the one we previously had.

Next Month Agenda Items

- 6Stones Thanksgiving Baskets
- 6stones Christmas Event at Stonegate Elementary?
- Jill Plunkett and Vanessa Ornelas is working on the Bell Craft Fair, scheduled for Saturday, December 5, 2016. More information to come about how you can help out with this event.

***Our next Booster Club meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 10/18/16 at 6:30 P.M.